
American Association for the 
Advancement of Science (AAAS) Statement 

Regarding the President’s Veto of the Stem Cell Research
Enhancement Act and the New Executive Order

For additional resources please visit the 
AAAS Stem Cell Policy Brief at
http://www.aaas.org/spp/cstc/briefs/stemcells/index.shtml.

The President has again vetoed the

Stem Cell Research Enhancement Act,

which would expand federal support for

embryonic stem cell research. AAAS,

the world’s largest general scientific

society, stands with a broad coalition 

of Americans spanning all parties and

faiths that supports this bill.

The scientific consensus is that embry-

onic stem cell research is an extremely

promising approach to developing more

effective treatments for devastating

conditions like diabetes, spinal cord

injuries, and Parkinson’s disease. The

bill would mandate that such research

be allowed to compete for federal

funding while following strict ethical

guidelines.

The Executive Order is not a substitute

for the Stem Cell Research Enhancement

Act. The new approaches addressed by

the order are still in the early stages of

development and appear to already be

eligible for NIH funding. AAAS strongly

believes that it is only through federal

support of diverse avenues of stem cell

research, including especially embryonic

stem cell research, that we may better

understand the potential value and limi-

tations of each approach. 

During his tenure the President has

acknowledged that it is a critical time

for the American scientific enterprise,

therefore it is disappointing that he has

chosen to maintain restrictions on such

a promising area of research. AAAS will

continue to support the interests of 

scientists and patients in fostering

medical progress.
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